May 10, 2022

The following information contains highlights from the May 10, 2022, Readington Board of Education meeting. For
complete minutes, please check the district website on or about June 9, 2022.

Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Hart was proud to announce that we were honoring our 2021-2022 Governor’s Educator of the Year recipients
and retiring staff members. Dr. Hart recognized our retiring RMS Principal, Mrs. Sharon Moffat. The principals
recognized the following staff members: RMS/Mrs. Sharon Moffat/GEQY: Lilien Drew, and retirees: Doug Ayers, Judy
Doslik, Cheryl O’Brien, and Bruce Wild; HBS/Mr. Paul Nigro/GEQY: Tricia Noonan, Beth Luque, and retirees: Karen
Cooney, Lori Dribbon, and Linda Rakowitz; TBS/Dr. Kristen Higgins/GEQY: Marisa Dotro, Courtney D’Onofrio, and
retiree: Jayne LaMothe; WHS/Dr. Ann DeRosa/GEQY: Kristy Pieloch, Katie Lynch, and retiree Teresa Miller;
Transportation/Ms. Marci Cole/Retiree: Margit Braeunig; District/Mrs. Staci Beegle/Retiree: Donna Masucci; and
Mr. Anthony Tumolo/Retiree: Anne Moore. Dr. Hart thanked all for attending the celebration that included
entertainment by our Vikings Pop Orchestra and refreshments provided by our HSA. Dr. Hart is pictured in the
photos below with our retiree honorees and GEOQY recipients.

Mr. Hasselbring and the Vikings Pop Orchestra HSA Representatives: Lindsay Salaj and Jessica Lestuk



Administrative Reports

The April enrollment report and drill report was approved.
The board approved the revised The Road Forward: Readington Ready Plan.

Finance and Facilities

The district bill list was approved.

The district travel schedule was approved.

The schedule for requisition of taxes from Readington Township for the 2022-2023 school year was
approved.

The long-range facilities plan to proceed with the construction of a curriculum office renovation and roof
project for the 2022-2023 school year was approved.

The renewal of the district’s employee insurance health and vision benefits with AmeriHealth and Horizon
Dental benefits for the 2022-2023 school year was approved.

The renewal of Maschio's Food Service as the food service management company for the 2022-2023
school year was approved.

Education/Technology

The amendment to the ESSER/ARP grant application was approved.

Rutgers University was approved for professional development services for the 2022-2023 school year.
Textbooks, instructional resources, and publishers to be used to implement the curriculum for the
2022-2023 school year were approved.

The curricula for the 2022-2023 school year were approved.

A fundraiser for Readington Middle School was approved.

Personnel

The following appointment was ratified and accepted: Carli Stokes/TBS-Instructional Aide.

The following appointments were accepted: Carli Stokes/TBS-Instructional Aide, Alyssa DeBiasio/HBS-SE
Teacher, Kevin Grant/WHS-Grade 3 Teacher, Michelle Parkhurst/TBS-Grade 1 Teacher, Olivia
Deeming/RMS-Math Teacher, Vincent Biancamano/RMS-SS Teacher, Caroline Ratanski/RMS-LA Teacher,
Andreia Perez/TBS-Grade 1 Teacher, Evan Gulino/RMS-SS Teacher, Kelly Petersen/WHS-Grade 3 Teacher,
Geraldine Glackin/BOE-Confidential Secretary to Pupil Services and Laura Sposato/BOE-Confidential
Secretary to Curriculum Office.

The following resignations were approved: Julie Curcio/RMS-SE Teacher, Linda Riess/HBS-Grade 5 Teacher,
Brendan Lenox/RMS-SS Teacher, and Kate Kehoe/TBS-Intervention Teacher.

The following retirement was approved with appreciation for years of service: Karen
Cooney/HBS-Instructional Aide.

Transfers were approved for the following staff members: Katherine O’Connor to TBS-Intervention Teacher,
Jennifer Sabo to RMS-Intervention Teacher, Kristi Dauernheim to TBS-Preschool Teacher, Tricia Noonan to
HBS-Grade 5 Teacher, Jessica Richter to HBS-Music Teacher, Catherine Patrick to HBS-Grade 5 Teacher,
Melissa Truempy to HBS-Grade 4 Teacher, and Rachel Brodsky to HBS-Grade 4 Teacher

Substitutes were approved.

Stipends were approved for transportation services for the 2022-2023 school year.

Leave replacement extensions were approved for the following assignments: Scott Bennert/RMS-PE
Teacher, and Nicole Erhart/RMS-LA Teacher.

Teachers were approved for curriculum writing effective July 1 - August 31, 2022.

Teachers were approved to facilitate the 2022 Summer Teacher Academy Sessions.

The 2022 Summer Enrichment program, facilitators, and facilitator stipends were approved.

The following staff member was approved for additional time beyond contractual hours to attend a High
School ESL Articulation.


https://www.readington.k12.nj.us/cms/lib/NJ01000244/Centricity/Domain/46/The%20Road%20Forward%20Readington%20Ready%202021-2022%20BOE%20Meeting%20May%2010%202022.pdf

Communication
e Three policies for first reading were approved.

New Business From Board
e Mr. Zwerling provided a Green Committee Meeting update.
® Board member training with Judith Wilson was discussed.

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 8, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. to be held in person
in the Board meeting room of the Board of Education offices located in Holland Brook School or you may join us
virtually via the following link:

Please review the agenda that will be posted on June 3, 2022.

Meeting ID
meet.google.com/tni-opvg-gus

Phone Numbers
(US)+1 218-301-2679

PIN: 929 608 492#

Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897
dharris@readington.k12.nj.us



https://meet.google.com/tni-opvg-gus?hs=122&authuser=0
mailto:dharris@readington.k12.nj.us

